Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

Penalty Charge Notice (PCN) for Bus Gate , Horsefair Street:

Re :  short strip of Road labelled "Bus Gate" in Horsefair Street  (outside NatWest Bank) 

Please provide information to the following  :-     

1)  DATE of this short strip of road became a "Bus Gate."
9th January 2017

2)  HOW MANY metres is this "Bus Gate" 
Approximately 20 Metres.  

3) NUMBER of Penalty Charge Notices (PCN) have been issued since the sign appeared.
17,783 PCNs issued.
4) HOW MANY appealed ? 
21.

of which, 5)  HOW MANY  were successful and unsuccessful.  
9 cases were successful for the appellant 

10 were successful for the council 

2 cases LCC did not contest due to sold vehicles
6)  WHY further down Horsefair Street there are signs for Disabled Drivers to enter Horsefair Street and then NOT ALLOWED in the short strip of road labelled "Bus Gate" to obtain Disabled Parking (around NatWest Bank). 
There has been a restriction on the use of Horsefair Street between Bowling Green Street and Granby Street for general traffic  (except for buses, taxis, loading and blue badges) since 1990. Disabled badge holders are permitted to provide access to the dedicated blue badge parking places on this stretch of Horsefair Street and those on Market Place South. There is no exemption for blue badge holders to drive through a bus gate.

7)   WHY there are no signs directly on the sharp left turning (towards Market) indicating that ALL Drivers must take this left turn.  


There is a traffic sign approximately 70 metres in advance of the bus gate to inform drivers of the bus gate and that other traffic must turn left into Market Place Approach, this sign is reinforced with a road marking at the point where vehicles must turn left. I enclose a copy of the signing validation report.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

